Michel Point Cottage Owners Association

AGM July 2, 2017

34 people present

Cabins represented:  Hopkins, Piercy, McKague, Chamberlain, Hinz, A Dobrosky, Nichol, A. Neufeld, Neudorf, Berendt, Frank, Erhart, Steinhauer, Sparks, Nett, Reynish, Mclellan, R. Neufeld, Goertzen, Giesbrecht, B Yahn, D Yahn, K Epp, Dueck, R Epp

Kevin Chamberlain moved adoption of agenda, seconded by Donna Yahn, carried.

2016 minutes were read and adopted by Searl Reynish, seconded Kyle Epp.  Carried

Business from 2016 minutes

Logging – Andrea and Chandra gave a logging update.  Sakaw will commence logging on the Michel Point Road this winter.  They have made a lot of concessions concerning cut blocks, buffer zone and our trails.  They will be using our road to haul logs and not Piche Trail.  Chandra will send a link to all cabin owners to let everyone know where the cut blocks are.  Sakaw is willing to meet anyone any time during the week to talk about the logging, but are reluctant to meet us on a weekend.  Was suggested that we strongly encourage them to come out on August long weekend or September long weekend as we are a recreation community and more people would be available to talk to them.  Also suggested that Highways would come as well to address the concerns about them driving their logging trucks on such a narrow road.  Andrea will send letters and try to make it happen.  The Stop Logging group would like to make sure everyone is aware that they should let them know if they have any questions or concerns.

Steve Mclellan would like the community to send a letter to Dept of Highways thanking them for the work they have done on our road to improve it.  Exec will look into doing that.

Exec will make up a dock fee info sheet to be handed out by the Lodge and Campground to their clients.

Financial Statements were adopted by Bev Hinz, seconded by Kyle Epp.  Carried

Business Review

Landfill – everything is going well

Dock – a sign for how to park in the parking lot would be nice, Doug Hopkins to take care of that.  Doug Hopkins made a motion that we get a mulcher in to clean up the trees in the parking lot and square it off to make parking easier. Also to clear the side of the dock road.  Seconded by Kevin Chamberlain,  carried.

Lagoon – fine

Gravel pile – seems to be working well

Water System – Sask Health has decided that we do not need to chlorinate our system as long as we stay under 18 cubic meters a day.  After replacing all the water lines last year, we are averaging about 5 cubic meters per day.  This includes the Lodge and Campground.  We do not have to include their use in our total usage, so if we are getting too close to our limit, we will put meters on their lines.

We now have a 5 year permit for the well house and are in the process of getting tenders for a 16x24 shed.  Herman Erhardt moves that we allow Kyle Epp to tender the building, seconded by Dennis Mckague, carried.

New Business

Leona Neufeld and Fred Frank passed away this past year.  Our condolences to their families.

August long weekend – 2 hour work morning to clean up fire smart area followed by a pancake breakfast at Roger Epp's yard.

Dock fees – the fees for the dock will be raised to $10 for single use and $30 for the year in 2018.  Bev Hinz moves, Don Sparks seconds, carried.

As usual, still lots of complaints about speed on roads, although the Children Playing signs have helped.  A bigger concern is the young children driving motorized vehicles in the subdivision on busy weekends when there is a lot of traffic.  Parents are reminded to watch their kids.

Calcium chloride – tank is done, but it has been so wet this year that haven't needed it.  Exec will have to see how they are going to do it, but will wait until it is dryer.

Parking on airstrip.  People need to remember not to leave things parked in the clearing on the airstrip.  They can park further back.  There is a lot of junk on the airstrip.  If it doesn't get cleaned up, it will be hauled away.

August long weekend will be a metal pick up day.  More info to follow.

Jean Piercy suggested that we get some picnic table brackets and put up new tables in some of the picnic spots on the lake.  Jean moved that the exec spend $500 on materials, Bev Hinz seconded, carried.

Bev Hinz would like to get stickers for all cabin owners to put on their sheds if they have propane tanks stored.  Exec will look into.

Elections - 

Kyle Epp and Bev Hinz terms are up.  They both agreed to let their names stand again.  Steve Mclellan moved nominations cease, seconded by Donna Yahn.  Carried.

Next AGM Sunday, July 1, 2018

Adjourned

